Minutes

Council on Campus Planning and Usage
April 6, 2012

Present: Beth Hansen, Jeff Laurent, Dana Lindemann (chair), Rafael Obregon, Miriam Satern.

Approval of Minutes – Minutes from the February meeting were not available (the regular March meeting was replaced by the Committee’s visit with the consultants for the Master Plan). Dana will send the February minutes out via email for corrections/comments.

Survey of Conditions in Waggoner Hall and Currens Hall
In mentioning the minutes, a discussion ensued regarding the topic of the condition of Waggoner Hall and Currens Hall, which was pursued in the February meeting. The group discussed the possibility of drafting a resolution for the Faculty Senate concerning the condition of these buildings. It was decided that Dana would contact Annette Hamm to discuss the development of a survey for the faculty working in Waggoner and Currens to share their insights/concerns about the buildings. Rafael suggested possible involvement of the chair of the Faculty Senate and the Provost in the process.

Dana asked Rafael to draft a survey to obtain a sense of concerns within Waggoner and Currens Halls. Some discussion ensued as to whether the survey should be distributed in paper-and-pencil or email/computer-based format.

This topic will be revisited at the May meeting.

March Visit with the SmithGroup JJR Consultants to the Revised Master Plan
Scott (Coker) facilitated a meeting between CCPU members and four consultants for the SmithGroup JJR on Tuesday, March 20 (the consultants were on campus March 19-21). Beth, Dana, and Jeff were able to attend that meeting. The consultants were interested in gathering data on the perceptions of different constituencies regarding the appearance and functionality of the campus. The committee members spent almost double the allotted time talking about issues and brainstorming with the consultants. Topics included such things as a central transportation point to reduce the number of buses on Western Avenue, possible outdoor classroom spaces, functionality of current building spaces, and limitations presented to the Master Plan (or any planning) by the fiscal crisis in Illinois. Consensus was that the time with the consultants was well spent.

The consultants from the SmithGroup JJR will be returning to campus on April 23 and 24. There is another session with CCPU members scheduled for 4:30pm to 5pm on Monday, April 23.

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) Page
The FAQ page that was developed last year by the CCPU is still a work in progress. The committee discussed proofing the page during the February meeting; however, that has not been completed. Once the page is proofed, the plan is to have it uploaded to the CCPU webpage that is linked to the Faculty Senate webpage.

Odds ‘n’ Ends
Rafael noted that the Board of Trustees has approved the demolition of Wetzel Hall at their last meeting.

The CCPU continues to need a student representative. The committee has been without student representation during the Spring 2012 semester.

Last year Ken Hawkinson, interim Provost, attended a CCPU meeting. It was hoped that Provost Hawkinson could attend a meeting this academic year. With only one meeting left in the semester, it was decided to invite him to a meeting next year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next year’s meetings have been scheduled. They will occur the first Friday of each month at 2:30 p.m., as was the case this year.























Minutes submitted by Jeff Laurent
